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Bassingbourn-cum-Kneesworth Parish Council
PLANNING COMMITTEE 
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 3rd October 2017
at The Limes, High Street- 7.52pm.

PRESENT:	Cllr Hallett (Chairman), Cllr Catherall, Cllr Freeman,, Cllr McInulty, Cllr Oakley, Cllr Douglass, Cllr Robinson, Cllr Spenceley, Cllr Dixon
District Cllr Cathcart 
Members of Public	2

	1.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Cllr Sams, Cllr Hull, Cllr Hirtzel, Cllr Geraghty, Cllr Woodhouse, Cllr Rincón and District Cllr McCraith.

	

	2.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS RELATING TO ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
There were no declarations made.

	

	3.
	MINUTES OF LAST MEETINGS
3.1 Minutes of Planning Committee meeting 19th September  2017 
Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 19th September 2017 were agreed a true record and signed by the Chairman.

	

	4.
	MATTERS ARISING
4.1 Update on Ski –Slope Planning Application S/0243/16/FL
Cllr Cathcart reported that he had a long discussion with the South Cambridgeshire District Council Section 106 officer who advised that the Section 106 Agreement, for the planning application, had not been signed. He had suggested that the application be put back to the Planning Committee but it was unlikely that there would be a refusal because of this. The Chairman stated that if the MOD refuses to sign the document the future of the Ski Slope could hang in limbo.

	

	
5.
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received was discussed under agenda items.

	

	6.
	OPEN FORUM	
6.1 Bassingbourn Ski-Slope Application
 Councillors were advised that in late April/early May 2017 a resident had received an e-mail from the Planning Officer, Julie Ayres, stating very specifically that the situation with the planning application was taking too long to resolve. She had added that unless a way forward could be found by the 31st May she would put the application back to the Planning Committee. This did not happen. Since then the resident had heard nothing and the position was becoming more and more confusing.  The resident agreed to forward the e-mail to Councillors. He added that if nothing happened by the end of October 2017 he would submit an official complaint to South Cambridgeshire District Council. 
Cllr Cathcart offered to follow this up.

	







-Cllr Cathcart

	7.
	PLANNING/TREE WORK APPLICATIONS
7.1 Planning Applications
7.1.1 Planning Ref S/3313/17/FL
122 North End –Proposed two storey side and single storey rear extension
(Luke Riley)
-Recommend Support
8.2 Tree Work Applications
8.2.1. Planning Ref S/3216/17/TC – Tree work at 3 Playles Yard, Bassingbourn
There were no concerns raised.
-Recommendation No Comment
8.2.2. Planning Ref S/3116/17/TC – Tree work at 60 South End, Bassingbourn
Councillors were advised that this tree work had already been approved by the South Cambridgeshire District Council Tree Officer.
8.2.3. Planning Ref S/3228/17/TC – Tree work at 17 High Street, Bassingbourn
There were no concerns raised. It was noted that there had been a further application for tree work ref no.S/3430/17/TC. The Clerk was asked to request an extension in the consultation period so that this could be considered at the next Planning meeting.
-Recommendation No Comment
8.3 Planning Decisions notified by South Cambridgeshire District Council
8.3.1 Planning Ref S/0331/15/FL
26 South End (The Cedars)–Erection of ten dwellings and garages, following demolition of existing dwelling. Associated renovation of barn and removal of redundant and dilapidated outbuildings
-Permission Granted by District Council
It was advised that there would be no affordable housing on The Cedars site. One of the options in the Section 106 Agreement was to fund four affordable houses on the Elbourn Memorial Housing Trust land in Spring Lane which would add to their stock. This was dependent on a planning application being made for the houses and approved.

	















-Clerk




	8.
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN UPDATE
The Chairman reported that posters had been put up advertising the Neighbourhood Plan area which was the same as the parish boundary. There had been a small number of responses with all in favour of the area being the same as the boundary. The Clerk was awaiting a response from the neighbouring parishes.
The Chairman would be setting up a working group meeting within the next couple of weeks. There was a fairly large number of volunteers which was a good balance. There might have to be a Steering Group formed to make things practical. Cllr Robinson suggested splitting the working group to deal with different aspects. Cllr Cathcart added that the group also needed people with specific skills to help.

	


	9.
	COUNCILLORS ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND REQUIRING THE URGENT ATTENTION OF THE CLERK
9.1 Room Hire for meetings
The Chairman advised that he would need to book a room for the Neighbourhood Plan working group meeting and also a follow up meeting, which Cllr van de Ven was trying to set up, in relation to the proposed Rouses development. He asked Councillors for agreement of expenditure that the room hire would incur. This was agreed.

	

	10.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
7th November 2017
	



The meeting closed at 8.20 pm




Chairman_____________________________		Date_________________________

